
 

 
 
 
 
                             For additional information, please contact Supt. Barb Rains at 815.469.9103 

 
In personnel matters, the Board 

• approved the employment of Tracy Bulfer as Assistant Principal at Dr. Julian Rogus School 

effective July 1; 

• approved the employment of Cathryn Connolly, Connie Mortell, Kelly Rodriguez-Cowan, and 

Linda Gonzales (FMLA) as well as Jeanette Denning, ESY paraprofessional, and Bernie 

Swiatkowski, ESY physical therapist;  

• accepted the retirement of Peggy Jelderks, learning center aide, and the resignation of Megan 

Mefford. 

 
In other matters, the Board 

• approved a one year contract and an extension option for two additional years with First Point 

Mechanical for HVAC preventative maintenance service; 

• approved RCS Carpet & Tile to replace the floor tile in the Indian Trail cafeteria; 

• approved A.S.A.P. Asphalt Maintenance to repair the asphalt in the back drive at Walker 

School; 

• approved gifts from Arbury Hills School STARS in the amount of $1,675; Dr. Julian Rogus 

School RESCO in the amount of $15,025; Frankfort Square School SCO in the amount of 

$9,066; Indian Trail School SCO in the amount of $9,926; Walker School SCO in the amount 

of $5,444; SHJH SCO in the amount of $5,355; SHJH/Walker School Band Boosters in the 

amount of $3,696; SHJH/Walker School Athletic Boosters in the amount of $2,933; and 

Districtwide SHEF student tablets in the amount of $65,000; 

• authorized submission of the General State Aid Entitlement Claim for 2016-2017; 

• authorized submission of the Annual Claim for Pupil Transportation Reimbursement for 

2016-2017; 

• authorized administration to submit any state and federal grants available on behalf of District 

161; 

• approved the finding that a serious safety hazard exists for students who would walk along 

88th Avenue north of Rogus School and directed administration to submit the finding to IDOT 

for approval; 

• approved the resolution for removal of obsolete overheads and educational materials from 

District 161’s inventory; 

• adopted prevailing wage rates; 

• approved 10 days of curriculum support related to the ESSA grant to be provided by Jennifer 

Edmonds during the 2017-2018 school year; 

• approved administrative stipends for curriculum work completed during second semester; 

• approved the 2017-2018 Board Goals; 

• set the 8th grade graduation date to be June 1, 2018; 

• heard a report on the SHJH Spanish program;  

• heard an update on the ROE Health/Life Safety annual inspections; and 

• heard an update on summer building projects. 
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